

August 2025 NEWSLETTER OF THE NJI-NDC BRANCH OF LOCAL 300 Vol. 40 No.18

80 County Rd. Jersey City, NJ 07097 PHONE NUMBER 201-653-1767; In House-5082

FAX 201-653-2254

## Marie Chery, BRANCH PRESIDENT

E-mail Marie. <a href="mailto:chery@local300npmhu.org">chery@local300npmhu.org</a>
Website:njindc.local300npmhu.org

"AN INJURY TO ONE IS AN INJURY TO ALL

## 10-YEAR PLAN CONTINUES

Postmaster General Luis De Joy has left the Service, but his legacy remains. The 10-Year Plan and it's impacts on our facility persist under the leadership of the new PMG David Steiner.

Some of the developments of which we are aware are:

The Bulk is expected to reopen by October in anticipation of peak season, with one-half of the new MARS machine up and running and the second half to be installed in 2026, some machinery will be removed from foreign/Military into the bulk still to be determined. In September, the NDC is scheduled to become a Regional Processing Distribution Center (RPDC), affecting our relationship to other facilities and personnel in the area. By early next year more Mailhandlers are expected to be excessed to the RPDC.

But, in the meantime, Tour 1 STC (3am) hours are changing to 11PM-7:30AM.

For information on the inevitable bid postings that will accompany these developments, consult Management's posting and the official Branch Website. The address is on this newsletter masthead.